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Upcoming Services 

Contemplative Service – Buddhist Teachings 
Rev. Peter Connolly 

Every Sunday from 9:00 AM to 9:50 AM in the Channing Sanctuary 

Speaking of Obscenity 
Rev. Peter Connolly 

11 AM on Sunday, February 7    |   5th week of Chalica 

If there is such a thing as “the sacred,” it follows that there must be such 

a thing as “the obscene.” Or does it? What constitutes obscenity for 

Unitarian Universalists in Bowling Green? 

Winter 2016 Congregational Meeting after the service. 

Who Do You Love? 
Rev. Peter Connolly 

11 AM on Sunday, February 14    |   6th week of Chalica 

What a useful, yet ambiguous, word “love” is! We seem to mean all 

kinds of things by it. On this Valentine’s Day Sunday, we’ll explore some of 

the dimensions of just what we mean when say the word “love." 

Black Lives Matter. All Lives Matter. 
Rev. Peter Connolly 

11 AM on Sunday, February 21    |   7th week of Chalica 

The Black Lives Matter movement has focused national attention on the 

disparity between the ways that black and white suspects are treated by 

law enforcement. It has also created a predictable backlash.  Today, we 

will look into the controversy and consider our role as religious liberals 

called to “actively work to improve our society." 

 

 
 

OUR MISSION  

 is to be a car ing community 

that encourages spir itual 

growth and act ively works to 

improve our society and the 

environment . 

Congregational Meeting  
February 7 from 12:20 to 2:00 

details on p. 2 
 
 

In this Issue 
P. 2 – Minister’s Message 
P. 3 – Congregational News 
P. 4 – Caring Community 
P. 5 – Spiritual Growth 
P. 7 – Improving our World 
P. 8 – Church Management 
P. 9 – Directory 
P. 10 – Calendar 
 

Contact UUCBG 

 

2033 Nashville Road 
Bowling Green KY 42101 

 270-842-4060 

 uubgky.org 

 
facebook.com/uubgky.org 

 office@uubgky.org 

 @UUchurchBG 

Learn more about UUism at 

 
UU Association - uua.org  

 midamericauua.org 

 

Do you have information you would like announced during a service? 

-Use the online form uubgky.org/contact-us/sharingnews  

-Email announcements@uubgky.org  before 9 PM on Saturday. 

-Put a card in the basket on the Sign-Up table before 10:55 AM on Sunday. 

http://www.uubgky.org/
http://www.facebook.com/uubgky.org
mailto:office@uubgky.org
http://www.twitter.com/UUchurchbg
http://www.uua.org/
http://www.midamericauua.org/
http://www.uubgky.org/contact-us/sharingnews
mailto:announcements@uubgky.org
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M i n i s t e r ’ s  M e s s a g e  

Ours is a busy church, very busy for a church of our 

size. In various ways, we continue to serve out our 

mission to care for one another, to encourage spiritual 

growth, and to actively work to improve our society and 

the environment. Here is an update on some of the ways 

we remain active in seeking to fulfill our mission.  

Our Caring Committee is blessed by the dedicated 

leadership of David Wellman and Roxanne Spencer. We 

recently have committed to meeting more regularly 

(monthly, rather than two or three times a year). We are 

always in need of folks to help out with visiting those who 

are isolated from others or hospitalized or otherwise 

incapacitated, with preparing and delivering meals for 

those who may have short-term needs, and anyone who 

can help in any way. Please let David or Roxanne or me 

know if you can help with any of these things, whether or 

not you have time to actually join the committee.  

Spirituality is expressed in many different ways. 

UUCBG offers two meditation groups, a Zen Gathering, 

yoga, a creative arts group, and an Earth Circle, as well as 

religious exploration opportunities for all ages. We also 

have multigenerational services throughout the year. 

Our 9:00 o’clock Sunday morning Contemplative 

Service has entered its third year. Until services were 

canceled because of the recent snowstorm, we met for 107 

successive Sundays, which is quite remarkable, 

considering that I was away for four months’ sabbatical in 

2015. We continue to study and practice Buddhist 

teachings on mindfulness as well as other Buddhist 

concepts such as meditation, the five training precepts, 

inquiry and observation, the five hindrances, the seven 

factors of enlightenment, Buddhist psychology, and 

karma. It is a time of centering, thoughtful discussion and 

sharing personal experiences. I’m grateful to have that 

time, myself, on a Sunday morning, and grateful for the 

faithful attendance of others who find their spiritual 

growth enhanced in this way.  

We’ve been fortunate in this church to continue to have 

wonderful Sunday services when guests and lay members 

are speaking. Nancy Garrett shared “The Faces on 

Money” and introduced the Guest at Your Table program. 

It was enlightening to learn about the five pillars of Islam 

in December when Dr. Nagy Morsi, President of the 

Islamic Center of Bowling Green, made his presentation. 

Liza Kelly, with help from husband Jeremy and special 

guests, provided us with a wonderful 

service of music, song and “opening 

the doorway to other religions” with 

her service, “Focus and Connection: 

Sacred Music and World Religions.”  

We’ve once again been celebrating Chalica over the 

first seven Sundays of the year. I addressed the first 

principle with my intent to do what I can to see that an 

interfaith ministerial association be established in Bowling 

Green. I have met with both Imam Sedin Agic and Rev. 

Megan Huston of First Christian (Disciples of Christ) 

Church. Both are enthusiastic about the idea. I have 

contacted two other ministers in town who have expressed 

support in the past. I will keep you apprised of 

developments. Thank you to Sandi Joiner, Jai Burchett, 

and Kerry Kenady for modeling ways in which we can 

live out the second, third, and fourth principles.  

In terms of “actively working to improve our society,” 

our Social Justice Action Committee (SJAC) is making a 

commitment to be present in the larger community at least 

once a month in 2016. In January, some of us participated 

in the symbolic march from the courthouse to the State 

Street Baptist Church; others attended the MLK program 

there. Still others attended the annual MLK breakfast.  

In February, several of us will be going to Frankfort on 

the 17th for a rally in support of a statewide Fairness 

ordinance. We’ll be carpooling to Frankfort; if you’d like 

to join us, please let me know. 

 In March, church members will be attending and 

helping to support the Interfaith Dialogue on Earthcare on 

the 18th and 19th. Registration forms and a schedule of 

events are posted on our “Community” bulletin board. 

Registration is free and the program is varied. Attendees 

are encouraged to bring a dish for a community potluck. A 

great way to meet like-minded neighbors!  

Speaking of “Earthcare,” our Ecological Land Ministry 

is now housed under Buildings and Grounds, rather than 

SJAC. Jan Garrett is still the contact person. As the 

weather warms, more projects will be in the works.  

Thank you to all the dedicated members who serve the 

mission of this church.  

Join your energy to ours as we continue to grow into 

the church that we aspire to be!  

Blessings abounding! See you in church.  

Peter  
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C O N G R E G A T I O N A L  N E W S  

Board Highlights 
At their January business meeting, the Board took the following 

actions: 

 Nominated five people to be ushers during the Sunday Service. 

Their names will be sent to the Sunday Service Committee. 

 Approved  SJAC’s recommendation that UUCBG vote “yes” in the 

UUA poll about whether the four new Congregational 

Study/Action Issues should be admitted to UUA 2016 General 

Assembly’s agenda. 

 Agreed to have the final board minutes submitted to the church 

office by 9 AM on the Monday after the Board meeting. 

 Voted to have the UUA Theme installed on our church website. 

 Voted to purchase an Optoma W316ST projector (cost ~$900) 

provided it meets our needs. 

 Because Rev. Peter Connolly had changed his insurance to help 

with our budget, the board voted to reimburse him $664.37 for 

health care insurance expenses during the period of January 

2016 through June 2016. This amount represents the church and 

the minister splitting 50/50 the additional expenses for a more 

suitable health care plan, provided one can be obtained. 

 Reviewed proposed policies. See the Committee sections for 

details on approved policies. A record of church policies is kept at 

the church office and is available to all members. Policies are 

also being posted on our website. 

Is Church Cancelled? How can I tell? 
When church activities are cancelled, we use email, phone, 

Facebook post, and our website to spread the news. We also 

change the message on our answering machine, and we send an 

announcement to WBKO Polar Report. The decision to close due to 

weather is usually made no later than 7:30 on Sunday morning. 

Policy on Emergency Closure  

(approved by the Board Sep. 2015) 

“The Board President and the Minister shall consult with each 

other, and with input from the Chair of Buildings and Grounds 

Committee and/or the Chair of Sunday Services Committee, make 

the decision whether to cancel the service (and usually other 

activities on Sunday morning) due to weather, impassable roads, or 

emergency. 

“If the Minister or the President is not available, then the Chair of 

the Sunday Services Committee and/or the Vice President (or other 

Director) shall consult and decide. In the rare event that other people 

can’t be reached in a timely fashion, the Minister or a Director has the 

authority to cancel on their own.” 

Winter 2016 
Congregational Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hear Ye!  Hear Ye!  Hear Ye! 

All UUCBG members are requested to 

attend the Winter 2016 Special 

Congregational Meeting of UUCBG, to be 

held on Sunday, February 7, from 12:20 to 

2:00 PM in the William Ellery Channing 

Sanctuary. 

Members will vote to decide on these 

topics: 

 Adopting a new Vision Statement 

 Adopting a Covenant of Right 

Relations 

 Amending the bylaws 

 Approving the plan for a Meditation 

Garden  

A Voter Guide has been sent to all 

members and can also be downloaded 

from our website uubgky.org . 

We look forward to seeing you at the 

meeting on Sunday, February 7, when you 

can participate in the democratic process 

by casting a ballot and helping to 

determine the future of our beloved 

community. 

Childcare is available. 

Parking Space Raffle 
 Only those people who attend the 

Winter 2016 Congregational Meeting are 

eligible to enter the raffle for the right to 

use the premium parking space and have 

your name inscribed on its sign. 

You must be present to win! 

http://www.uubgky.org/
http://www.uubgky.org/
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W E  A R E  A  C A R I N G  C O M M U N I T Y  

 
 

C a r i n g  

Join a Caring Team! — If you would like to help people in our 

congregation who need assistance, such as rides to the doctor, 

errands run, visits, help with meals, etc., then please let the Caring 

Committee members know. The Caring Committee would also like to 

hear from those who already provide assistance to others so they can 

be appropriately recognized. 

Request Assistance or Care — If you are in need of assistance 

from us or pastoral care from Rev. Connolly, call David Wellman or 

Roxanne Spencer, email caring@uubgky.org , or use the form at 

uubgky.org/contact -us/form_pastoral . 

Sharing your Joys & Concerns — The Caring Committee has 

introduced index cards in neon yellow and orange to indicate either a 

Joy or a Concern. Church members, friends, and visitors are 

encouraged to fill out Joy and/or Concern cards and place them in the 

basket near the bulletin board before 10:55 AM on Sundays. You can 

also email caring@uubgky.org , or use our online form 

uubgky.org/contact -us/joys_concerns  

The cards will be read aloud from the pulpit by one of the Caring 

Committee members. 

Thank you, The Caring Committee (caring@uubgky.org ) 

The Caring Committee meets monthly on 3rd Tuesdays at 5:30 PM. 

Nonviolent Communication 
François Beausoleil, author of The Blame-Free State, will be in 

Nashville, offering a two-day “Living in the Blame-Free State” 

workshop (March 5 & 6) on the processes he has built to explore what 

you can do to reduce the presence of blame in your life—whether it’s 

blaming others, yourself, or the situation. You can register at 

nvcnashville.org/workshops/living-in-the-blame-free-

state/  

H o s p i t a l i t y  

Potluck Sundays 

Thank you to everyone who brought 

dishes to the Potluck on Sunday, 

January 31, and to the Caring Committee 

for hosting. Start thinking up your favorite 

dishes to share for the next Sunday 

Potluck on February 28, hosted by the 

Social Justice Action Committee.  

Birthdays! 

February 7th will be the Congre-

gational meeting and also Birthday 

Sunday for February Babies (any leap-

year babies among us?).  

Thank you to Becki Davis for baking 

the February Babies birthday cake for all 

to enjoy, and to Jamie Hoehn for the 

giant birthday card greeting! 

 
 

Sharing Food and Helping Out 

We still need volunteers to sign up to 

help with Refreshment Hour throughout 

2016. Tasks are simple and clean-up is 

quick. Please consider signing up for 

kitchen duty during Refreshment Hour. 

Monetary and snack or beverage 

donations are also welcomed! 

Thank you, The Hospitality Committee 

mailto:caring@uubgky.org
http://www.uubgky.org/contact-us/form_pastoral
mailto:caring@uubgky.org
http://www.uubgky.org/contact-us/joys_concerns/
mailto:caring@uubgky.org
http://nvcnashville.org/workshops/living-in-the-blame-free-state/
http://nvcnashville.org/workshops/living-in-the-blame-free-state/
https://bay182.mail.live.com/ol/
https://bay182.mail.live.com/ol/
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W E  E N C O U R A G E  S P I R I T U A L  G R O W T H  

Event Time Place Contact 

Main Service Sun 11:00 AM Channing Sanctuary Janeen Grohsmeyer 

Contemplative Service Sun 9:00 AM Channing Sanctuary Rev. Connolly 

Sangha Meditation Sun  10:00 AM Meditation Room Frank Snyder 

Zen Gathering 3rd Sun 5:00 PM various John Downing 

Meditation Wed 6:30 PM Meditation Room Frank Snyder 

Yoga Thu 5:30 PM Fellowship Hall Kathie Downs 

Creative Arts 1st Sun 12:30 PM   Fellowship Hall Roxanne Spencer 

Earth Circle 2nd Fri 6:30 PM and last Sun 1:30 PM Youth RE Room Jamie Hoehn 

Everyone is welcome to attend these gatherings! 

Sharing Your Story 
By Zee Evelsizer, Sunday Services Committee 

Do you have a story to tell? Perhaps a significant 

milestone along your personal spiritual journey, some 

advice that has changed your life, or someone who has 

inspired you?  

As part of our church’s shared ministry, we invite 

members and friends to take a turn at the pulpit and 

share their stories with the congregation.  

Does this sound intriguing—but maybe a little scary? 

We can help with that! Our workshop series on “How to 

Write and Deliver a Sermon” will help you polish your 

ideas and gain the confidence to present them.  

Roxanne Spencer, who took the course in 2015, says: 

“I appreciated the teamwork, positive critiques, and 

mutual support from the other members. The process of 

developing, researching, writing, and refining a sermon 

was broken down into very manageable chunks in this 

process.” She put that knowledge to excellent use when 

she shared her sermon “Where We Are From” with the 

congregation on August 16. 

The course meets for six sessions of two hours 

each, meeting every other week. It will start in February 

or March. This course is a chance to deepen 

connections and learn skills that are useful in many 

areas of life 

A sign-up sheet is on the table in the Olympia Brown 

Lobby. For more information, contact Janeen 

Grohsmeyer or Susan Webb. 

Earth Circle 
Imbolc  

On Saturday, January 30, members of 

Earth Circle held a celebration of Imbolc, 

which occurs halfway between the winter 

solstice and the first day of spring. 

Delicious oatcakes were enjoyed! 

Tarot 

From 6:30–8:30 PM on Friday, February 12, Earth 

Circle will meet on the ground floor of the Fellowship 

Hall. Please enter through the door near the kitchen and 

then go down the stairs. 

We will be discussing the Tarot, so 

please bring your decks, books, and 

whatever material you would like to share 

with us. We look forward to seeing you, 

learning and sharing together! 

Creative Arts Expression 
By Roxanne Spencer 

The Creative Arts Expression Group usually meets 

on the first Sunday of each month, starting around 

12:30 or so, in the Fellowship Hall. We will not meet 

during February, but we will resume again on Sunday, 

March 6. 

Activities have included reading original poems and 

prose, sharing inspiring prose and poems from favorite 

authors, free writing and free drawing, and coloring 

books for adult activities. All are welcome to join us, and 

ideas for creative activities are also welcome! 
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R e l i g i o u s  E x p l o r a t i o n  

Adult Forum – Sacred Texts of the World 
The Adult Forum meets every Sunday from 9:50–10:50 AM in the Emerson Room at the UU Church. Please arrive 

on time so we can “check in” with each other, watch the DVD, and still have time for discussion. 

       

Judaism – Five Books of Torah 
9:50 AM on February 7, 2016 

The word Torah can best be translated as 

“instruction” or “teaching”. The Torah can also be 

referred to as the Chumash (derived from the Hebrew 

word for “five”) or the Pentateuch (Greek for “five 

books”). The five books are Genesis, Exodus, 

Leviticus, Numbers, and Deuteronomy. 

The book of Genesis begins with 11 chapters about 

the early history of the world and humanity. In chapter 

12, the focus shifts to Abraham and extending to his 

descendants, the Hebrews or Israelites (named after 

Abraham’s grandson, Israel). The book of Exodus is 

the story of Moses leading the Israelites from slavery 

in Egypt. Leading the people through the desert to Mt. 

Sinai, Moses receives commandments from God – not 

only the Ten Commandments but also laws regarding 

personal injuries, property rights, festivals, and so on. 

This book of Leviticus is composed almost entirely 

of religious regulations for the Israelites. In the book of 

Numbers, God condemns the Israelites to wander for 

40 years in the wilderness but sustains them by 

providing the miraculous food manna. The last book of 

the Torah, Deuteronomy, consists of three speeches 

given by Moses to the Israelites on the plains of Moab 

shortly before his death and their long-awaited entry 

into the Promised Land. 

For more than 2,000 years, Jews assumed that the 

Torah was revealed by God to Moses, who wrote it all 

down. The Torah (and later the Prophets) was divided 

into portions so that the whole text could be read over 

a year in Sabbath services. The Torah is encountered 

in ritual and worship and also studied intensely. 

During the Enlightenment, scholars of ancient 

languages and documents began to apply the 

methods used in studying other ancient texts to the 

Bible.  

Judaism – Prophets and Writing 
9:50 AM on February 14, 2016 

The Prophet section focuses on the political and 

religious history of Israel. The book of Joshua records 

the conquest of the Promised Land. However, the 

book of Judges shows this conquest to have not been 

as decisive as portrayed in Joshua. The books of 

Samuel and Kings narrate the rise and fall of the 

monarchy: Saul, David, and Solomon. The Assyrians 

conquered Israel (the northern part of the kingdom) in 

722 BCE, and Babylonians conquered the southern 

part, Judah, in 586 BCE. 

The Later Prophets detail God’s expectations for 

the Israelites and where they fall short. The book of 

Isaiah was composed by several writers beginning in 

the 8th century BCE, Jeremiah was written at the time 

of the fall of Judah, and Ezekiel was written during the 

Exile in Babylon. The 12 Minor Prophets come in 

roughly chronological order, from Hosea in the 8th 

century to Malachi in the 5th. 

The diverse and broad-reaching Writings include 

the stories of foreigners Job and Ruth; the book of 

Proverbs, which offers universal wisdom that crosses 

religious and ethnic boundaries; and erotic love poetry  

in the Song of Songs. The author of Ecclesiastes 

wonders if life is pointless, and the book of Daniel 

veers into strange apocalyptic prophecies. The 

Psalms praise God and his creation. The final books—

Ezra-Nehemiah and Chronicles—narrate the story of 

Israel until about 400 BCE. 

At least four themes can be discerned in the 

Prophets and Writings: ethical monotheism, the 

mission and destiny of Israel, God’s loving kindness, 

and a deep sense of humanity. 

Come to the Forum and find out more!
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W E  W O R K  T O  I M P R O V E  O U R  W O R L D  

S o c i a l  J u s t i c e  A c t i o n  

America’s Original Sin 
By Jan Garrett 

I strongly recommend Jim Wallis’ new book, 

America’s Original Sin: Racism, White Privilege, and 

the Bridge to a New America. It’s relatively brief and 

very wise, reflecting Wallis’ decades of experience and 

the Sojourners’ community built up around a certain 

kind of racial and social justice work. 

am er i casor i g ina ls in . com  

Statewide Fairness Rally in Frankfort 
The rally will take place on February 17 and is 

sponsored by Kentucky Fairness and Kentuckians for 

the Commonwealth. After the rally, participants will 

lobby legislators. If interested in carpooling, please 

contact Rev. Peter Connolly. 

The Greening of Religion: 
Hope In the Eye of the Storm 

This conference will be held on April 1–3 in 

Columbia, South Carolina, at the University of South 

Carolina. For details, visit 

cherryhillseminary.org/greeningofreligions . 

Buildings & Grounds-ELM 

Interfaith Workshop/Dialogue 
 on Earth Care on March 18 and 19 

The 3rd Interfaith Workshop/Dialogue on Earth Care 

will include a screening of Dirt! The Movie  at the 

Mass Media & Technology Hall (1906 College Heights 

Blvd) at WKU on March 18 at 6 PM.  

The workshop continues on Saturday, March 19, 

from 8 AM to 2 PM at Christ Episcopal Church.  Fr. 

Andrew Garner of St. Joseph’s Catholic Church and 

School will lead a discussion of Pope Francis’s 

encyclical Care for Our Common Home.  

Registration forms and a schedule of events are 

posted on our “Community” bulletin board. Registration 

is free and the program is varied. Attendees are 

encouraged to bring a dish for a community potluck. It’s 

a great way to meet like-minded neighbors!  

Join the Garden Gang! 
If you’d like to join the Garden Gang, please talk to 

Judy Tabor or Jan Garrett, put your name on the 

signup sheet near the bulletin board, or send an email 

to elm@uubgky.org . We’re also looking for people 

who will take turns mowing the lawn.

Where does your garden grow? 

 

To help us keep track of 
what’s where, the different 
gardens on our campus have 
been given names.  

Notebooks for each of the 
gardening areas are located 
in the Storage Room (aka the 
old library). We’ll be using the 
notebooks to keep track of 
what and when we plant. 
Each notebook will have 
pictures and descriptions of 
the plants, so that we can all 
learn what they look like in 
various stages and what they 
need. 

To learn more, write to 
elm@uubgky.org ! 

http://www.americasoriginalsin.com/
http://www.cherryhillseminary.org/greeningofreligions
http://www.dirtthemovie.org/
mailto:elm@uubgky.org
mailto:elm@uubgky.org
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C H U R C H  M A N A G E M E N T

P e r s o n n e l  

personnel@uubgky.org 

Help Wanted: Part-Time Office Manager 
We are recruiting for an office 

manager. The position is open 

immediately. Please spread the word! 

 

Manages day-to-day operation of the office at a 

progressive church. Regular schedule of 20 

hours/week. Duties include greeting visitors, taking 

calls, filing, word processing, recordkeeping, and 

newsletter production. Requires excellent written, oral 

and interpersonal skills. Must be proficient in Excel, 

Outlook, Word, and Quickbooks. Start at $13/hour. 

Email letter of application, résumé, and contact 

information for three references to 

personnel@uubgky.org . 

 

F i n a n c e  

Finances in Good Shape 
From the Board Minutes 

Board Treasurer Kerry Kenady reports that our 

financial system is now almost fully reliable, with only 

minor items to be adjusted for it to be 100% accurate. 

Revenues are slightly below budget primarily due to 

the lack of fundraising, which tends to occur later in 

the year. Costs are also below budget primarily due to 

lower expenses in building and grounds, religious 

education, and worship. Cash reserves at the end of 

January are at $47,000.  

Prepare Your Budget Requests 

 

Winter is half over, and we will soon 
begin our spring Stewardship Drive.  

All committees should be preparing 
their Budget Requests for fiscal year 
2016–2017. 

C o m m u n i c a t i o n s  

comm@uubgky.org 

Are you getting Church News? 
Please be sure to add these email addresses to 

your Contact List: 

office@uubgky.org  & website@uubgky.org 

so that alerts and newsletters from UUCBG don’t end 

up in your Spam folder. 

Are you getting UU World magazine? 
All UUCBG members should be 

receiving UU World, the quarterly 

magazine from UUA. If you aren’t getting 

your copy, please contact Nancy Garrett 

so that she can check your subscription.  

Church Email Addresses Available 
If your committee or group would like a dedicated 

church email,  contact website@uubgky.org .  

These emails can be shared with several people on 

your team, are easy to remember, and protect your 

privacy. 

Policy for our Facebook page 
Moderating an online forum takes 

time and skill, especially on topics as 

deeply held as religion, and so to 

avoid overwhelming the members of 

our Communications Committee, our 

Facebook page is used only for 

sharing news. On 28 January 2016, the Board 

approved this policy: 

“The UUCBG Facebook Page is intended to 

provide information about UU topics and events for 

both the general public and for the congregation. Our 

Facebook page is not used as a discussion forum, and 

all posts and comments that are intended to start a 

discussion (on any topic) are handled privately and not 

shared publicly. We encourage people to meet with 

others or join online forums to discuss topics of 

interest.” 

file:///C:/Users/Janeen/OneDrive/Documents/V_UUBGKY/Communications/Newsletter/personnel@uubgky.org
mailto:office@uubgky.org
mailto:website@uubgky.org
mailto:website@uubgky.org
http://www.facebook.com/uubgky.org
http://www.facebook.com/uubgky.org
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C h u r c h  O r g a n i z a t i o n  a n d  P e r s o n n e l  

Church Office 
office@uubgky.org   270-842-4060 

Mon–Fri from 9 AM to 1 PM 

Manager: we’re hiring. See Page 8. 

Minister 
Rev. Peter Connolly 

revconnolly@gmail.com 

270-392-9212 

Tue–Thu from 10 AM to 1 PM  

and by appointment 

Board of Directors 
board@uubgky.org 

4th Thursdays at 6 PM 

President Susan Webb 

president@uubgky.org 

VP & Secretary Matt Foraker 

secretary@uubgky.org 

Treasurer Kerry Kenady 

Member Michele Newcomb 

Member Jan Garrett 

Minister Peter Connolly 
 

Finance 
Assistant Treasurer – Nicole Duffy 

Assistant Treasurer – Valerie Brown 

Teaching Staff 
Nursery Caregiver – Camilla Wilson 

Children’s RE – Kelsey Hatcher 

Youth RE – Laura Beth Fox  

Newsletter 
editor@uubgky.org  270-842-4060 

 
Submit online at 

uubgky.org/contact -us/sharingnews  
 

Deadline: 9 AM on the Monday before  
1st Sunday & 3rd Sunday 

Published: Fri before 1st Sun & 3rd Sun 
 

Design & Production: Communications 

Copy Editor Peter Connolly 

Line Editor Peter Connolly 
 

 Church Leadership Council 
clc@uubgky.org 

1st Wed (even months) 7 PM 

Co-Chairs: Rev. Peter Connolly and Matt Foraker 

Members: All Committee Chairs  

Caring Community 

Caring 
3rd Tuesday, 5:30 PM 
Roxanne Spencer, Co-Chair 
David Wellman, Co-Chair 
caring@uubgky.org 

 Hospitality 
2nd Sunday, 12:30 PM 
Becki Davis, Chair 

Membership 
1st Thursday, 4:00 PM 
Sharon Crawford, Chair 

Youth Group 
Michele Steiner, Advisor 

Human Resources 

Nominating Committee * 
Eric Bain-Selbo, Chair 

Personnel 
Laura McGee, Chair 
personnel@uubgky.org 

Mediators * 
Frank Snyder 
mediators@uubgky.org 
 

Committee on Ministry * 
3rd Wednesday, 6:30 PM 
Pam McKenzie, Chair 

Spiritual Growth 

Sunday Services 
1st Tue, 7:00 PM 
Janeen Grohsmeyer, Chair 

RE – Adult Forum 
Jan Garrett and David 

Wellman, Coordinators 

RE – Children 
Susan Rigsby, Chair 

RE – Library 
Sharon Crawford, Chair 

Financial Resources 

Stewardship 
Ken Kuehn, Co-Chair 
John Forman, Co-Chair 

Endowment Committee + 
John Downing, Chair 

Finance 
3rd Wed at 5:00 PM 
Valerie Brown, Chair 

Improving our World 

Social Justice Action 
2nd Tuesday, 4:00 PM 
Nancy Garrett 

Buildings & Grounds-ELM 
1st Tuesday, 5:30 PM 
Judy Tabor, Chair 
Jan Garrett, ELM Coord. 
elm@uubgky.org 

Information 

Communications 
3rd Sun (odd mths) 12:30 PM 
Matt Foraker, Chair 
comm@uubgky.org 

Website Managers 
website@uubgky.org 

Facebook Managers 
facebook@uubgky.org 

 

+ Voted on by the Congregation *Appointed by the Board 

If no meeting time is listed, the group meets as needed. 
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mailto:website@uubgky.org
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C h u r c h  C a l e n d a r  —  F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 6  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

All Sundays 1 2 3 4 5 6 

9:00 AM Contemplative 
Service 

9:50 AM Adult Forum 

10:00 AM Sangha 
Meditation 

11:00 AM Sunday Service 

7:30 AM Way Out  

10:30 AM Overeaters 
Anonymous  

Newsletter Deadline 

7:30 AM Way Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

4:00 B&G-ELM 
Mtg  

5:15 SSC Mtg  

5:30 Grapevine  

6:30 Meditation  

7:00 CLC Meeting 

7:30 AM Way Out  

12:00 Tiger Lilies  

4:00 Membership Cmte 
Mtg  

5:30 Yoga 

6:30  Faith SGM 

7:30 AM Way Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

Newsletter 

7:30 AM Way 
Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

10:30 AM Nursery  

11:15 AM Children’s RE  

11:15 AM Youth RE  

12:20 Congregational 
Meeting 

2:15 Faith SGM 

7:30 AM Way Out  

10:30 AM Overeaters 
Anonymous  

 

7:30 AM Way Out  

4:00 Social Justice 
Action  

5:30 Grapevine  

 

5:30 Grapevine  

6:30 Meditation  

6:30 Faith SGM 

7:30 AM Way Out  

12:00 Tiger Lilies  

5:30 Yoga  

 

7:30 AM Way Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

6:30 Earth Circle 
Friday  

7:30 AM Way 
Out  

10 Cleaning 
Crew 

5:30 Grapevine  

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

10:30 AM Nursery  

11:15 AM Children’s RE  

11:15 AM Youth RE  

12:30 Hospitality Cmte 

1:00-5:00 Rental 

2:00 Faith SGM 

7:30 AM Way Out  

10:30 AM Overeaters 
Anonymous  

Newsletter Deadline 

Deadline for Committee 
Reports 

7:30 AM Way Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

 

5:00 Finance  

5:30 Grapevine  

6:30 Meditation  

6:30 Faith SGM 

6:30 CoM Mtg 

7:30 AM Way Out  

12:00 Tiger Lilies  

5:30 Yoga  

 

7:30 AM Way Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

Newsletter 

7:30 AM Way 
Out  

11:00-4:30 
Rental 

5:30 Grapevine  

 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

10:30 AM Nursery  

11:15 AM Children’s RE  

11:15 AM Youth RE  

2:00 Faith SGM 

5:30 Zen Gathering  

7:30 AM Way Out  

10:30 AM Overeaters 
Anonymous  

7:30 AM Way Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

5:30 Grapevine  

6:30 Meditation  

6:30 Faith SGM 

7:30 AM Way Out  

12:00 Tiger Lilies  

5:30 Yoga  

6:00 Board Meeting  

 

7:30 AM Way Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

 
 

 

7:30 AM Way 
Out  

5:30 Grapevine  

 

28 29 
     

10:30 AM Nursery  

10:00 AM RE Meeting 

11:15 AM Children’s RE  

11:15 AM Youth RE  

12:15 Potluck  

1:30 Earth Circle Sunday 

Newsletter Deadline 

7:30 AM Way Out  

10:30 AM Overeaters 
Anonymous  

7:00 PFLAG 
   

AA Groups 

Wayout 7:30 AM on M, T, Th, F, Sat 

Grapvine – 5:30 on T, W, F, Sat 

Tiger Lilies – Noon on Thursdays 

Sharing Your News 
Regular updates from our board, groups, classes, teams, and committees are a must to keep our congregation 

informed about the life of our church. Are you looking for new participants, did you change meeting times or places, 

do you have an event coming, need help, got good news to share? Let people know! 

Events and News Articles use uubgky.org/contact-us/sharingnews  or email editor@uubgky.org 

Bulletin Boards: Committees are encouraged to post information on our bulletin boards. 

Sunday Bulletin Inserts: Send to editor@uubgky.org  by 9 AM on the Monday prior to the Sunday service. 

Next Newsletter Deadline: 9 AM on Monday, February 15.  
Send news to editor@uubgky.org 

http://www.uubgky.org/contact-us/sharingnews/
mailto:editor@uubgky.org

